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  APA Colorado Board Meeting Agenda

Friday March 9, 2012
Fehr & Peers

621 17th Street, Suite 2301

Denver, CO 80293

1:30pm to 4:00pm
Susan Wood, President


Staff:  Denise Henasey
Daniel Murray, Student Rep


           Katie Guthrie
Kyle Dalton, Legislative Committee Co-Chair

Shelia Booth, VP of External Affairs
Stan Clauson, Central Mnt. Rep

Guest:  Anne Lane, Award Committee Chair
T.J. Dlubac, VP of Communications
Abby Shannon, PDO
Jessica Osborne, Metro Rep


Absent:  Eric Heil
Joni Marsh, Secretary/Treasurer


  Meggan Herrington
Greg Moberg, Northwest Rep



  Chris Hawkins
Paul Rosenberg, Public Official Rep

              Jeremy Nemeth
Joe Frank, North Central Rep
Erica Heller, Metro Rep
1. Opening Remarks by Susan Wood, President

Susan opened the meeting by welcoming the newly appointed Board members, T.J. Dlubac, Vice-President of Communications, Paul Rosenberg, Public Official Representative and Abby Shannon, Professional Development Officer.
2. Old Business
a. Approval/Correction of February Minutes
Daniel offered a correction – change “the Dean” to “Dean Foreman”.  
Greg made a motion to approve the minutes with Daniel’s correction.
Jessica seconded the motion - APPROVED

Abstained:  Abby, T.J. and Paul
b. Annual joint APA-PIC meeting, Susan Wood
Introduced the agenda item and emphasized a concern about the amount of revenue generation.  It was agreed that a committee would be formed to evaluate options.  Susan suggests that the committee make-up be slightly revised – 2 from APA and 2 from PIC plus Andrew Firestine.  Joe suggested involving a formation member.  Denise added Bill and Greg were part of the formation.  Denise offered that the combination of the economic downturn and lack of marketing expertise has led to PIC’s current situation.  PIC owes about $38K to the Chapter.  It was confirmed that Korkut’s term has expired and that position needs to be filled at some point.  Susan confirmed that all 3 options are included in the motion.
Kyle made a motion to approve the recommendation found in Susan’s PIC agenda item.
Greg seconded the motion  - APPROVED

3. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report, Joni Marsh
a.  Financial reports for February
Joni provided a brief recap of the report included in the packet.  She indicated that the payroll portion of Quickbooks could be purchased for about $250 vs. the $230 a month we currently spend.  After some brief discussion, the Board decided to move forward with a purchase, but should first attend to the financial report.
Sheila made a motion to approve the financial report as presented.  
Greg seconded the motion - APPROVED
Stan made a motion to move forward with the purchase of the payroll portion of Quickbooks.
Greg seconded the motion -- APPROVED
4. Awards Committee Update, Anne Lane - Committee Chair

Anne introduced the agenda item which included a brief recap of the nomination structure, which mimics National’s process.  She also announced a new category for  this year - Healthy & Active Living Programs.  The program recognizes both projects and people.  Anne added that lots of people are needed to make this be a successful effort.  Susan commented on the benefits of the revised format and thanked Anne for her efforts.
5. Chapter Administrator Report, Denise Henasey & Katie Guthrie 
a. Update on Local Host Committee
The first meeting was held last month, with 14 attendees.  The energy is high.  They choose “Planning Out of Bounds” as the theme.  Denise was able to visit the potential social event sites.  The mobile tour sub-committee is meeting to begin selecting tours.  Greg questioned the participation of private sector planners.  Is the conference a benefit to them?  Erica indicated that she thinks sessions that focus on cutting edge practices are useful for all.  Paul said he doesn’t think the state conference (besides Saturday morning) offers much for public officials.   Denise will ask the private sector planners on the LHC if they have any thoughts/suggestions.  

 The 2014 contract with Crested Butte is in final negotiations and we should have contract signed by the end of March.

6. Legislative Committee, Kyle Dalton
a. Lobbyist Contract Review
Kyle started with a brief Committee update.  There is the potential for a TIF bill, but Kyle clarified that the Committee will not take a position until a bill has been proposed.  Any position developed at the point would be brought to the Board for approval.
The updated Lobbyist contract was included with the packet.  Several typos were noted, including – COAPA and 103% vs. %3.  Denise offered to follow-up with Eric to make all corrections. 
Paul made a motion to approve the contract with the above noted corrections.

Jessica seconded the motion -APPROVED

7. Sustainability Committee, Erica Heller

Erica noted that the recent event had about 30 people with great speakers.  Next meeting is March 20th.
8.       Stan introduced the Bylaws Committee agenda item and indicated that this committee is seeking guidance at this point.  There was some discussion about past logic used to create the current maps and the function of an executive committee.  It was noted that there is overlap in the use of “executive committee” and “Board”.  Susan responded that the need for an executive committee may not exist or that an executive committee may be key officers, convened by president for special purposes.  Stan presented another topic for discussion – a standing committee and asked if it should be an ex-officio board member or a liaison.  Erica offered that the liaison could – as chair do the work of the committee and not have to engage with the full board work.  Stan took these comments and will bring this topic back to the Board for further discussion. 
b.
Student Update, Daniel Murray
Daniel announced that UCD has commenced a Re-envisioning process and added that students would like to get some feedback from board and alumni.  He also added that there will be a new student rep at May meeting.
9.        New Business
a. Strategic Plan Discussion, Susan Wood
Shelia highlighted the job duties associated with her position and commented that it seems like it would be beneficial if the VP of External Affairs was located within the metro area.  But it was also noted that there are benefits of having a person from a region to make those local connections.
Under “Communication and Membership”, T.J. added he intends to solicit board members for diverse contacts as a way to spread the workload.
Susan introduced 2-way communication/social media.  T.J. has suggested a survey to ask members how they get their information.  There was some discussion about how to best use Facebook and other types of social media.
Under “Policy Education and Legislative Matters”, Kyle noted he has some suggestions for changing the language about engaging members more and indicated he would follow-up with Susan.
Susan suggested that all changes be brought before the Board at one time for final consideration and approval.  She also asked that all changes/suggestions be sent to her in advance of the next meeting.
10.      Other Business
Abby announced that an AICP prep class has been scheduled for April 21st at UCD.  Also, she has also received an list of the endangered planners and will contact them by email to encourage them to get CM.  Shelia asked about building a clearinghouse of study materials.  The Board agreed this was a good idea.  
Meeting adjourned at 4:05pm
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